
To Hear the Gospel and Make a Difference 

Sunday, 11/20 

 No RE classes 

 Bake Sale, Parish Hall 

 Confirmation, Parish Hall 7 pm 
Monday, 11/21 

 No RE 
Tuesday, 11/22 

 No RE 

 Perpetual Help Devotion, Church 7 pm  
Wednesday, 11/23 

 No RE 

Thursday, 11/24 

 Happy  
     Thanksgiving ! 

 9:15 Mass 
Friday, 11/25 
Saturday, 11/26 

 Men’s Fellowship, 
Chapel 7:30 am 

Sunday, 11/27 

 No RE classes  

 
SCHEDULE OF  

MASSES 
Daily Masses: 

Monday-Friday,  
8:00 am 

 
Saturday Masses: 

8:00 am & 5:00 pm 
 

Sunday Masses: 
7 am, 8 am, 9:15 am,  
10:45 am,  12:15 pm,  

6:00 pm  
 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday:  3:30 pm  

to 4:30 pm 
 

Parish Office: 682-2486 
www.ctkph.org 

 
Religious Ed:  686-1017 

www.ctkreligious 
education.org 

 
Youth Ministry: 676-0979 

www.ctkym.org 
 

Facebook:  Christ the King  
Catholic Community of 

Pleasant Hill 

WEEK AT A GLANCE            

Mass Intentions        
Saturday, 11/19 
 5:00 pm - Butch Rualo+ 
Sunday, 11/20 
7 am - Carol Hanika+ 
8 am - Betty Shelley+ 
9:15 am - Tony Granzotto+ 
10:45 am - CTK Par ishioner s 
12:15 pm - Mary Josephine & Francis        
                                                Xavier+ 
6:00 pm - Claudia Laggette+ 
11/21 8 am - Cather ine Costanza+ 
11/22 8 am - Mary Albisser  
11/23 8 am - Joseph Vinh Lam+                       
11/24 8 am - Joseph Vinh Lam+                       
11/25 8 am - Fredo Agustin+ 
11/26 8 am - Louis Coscabelli 

Feast of Christ the King            November 20, 2016 

Thanksgiving Day Mass: 
9:15 am 



Feast of Christ the King 
November 20, 2016 
First Reading:   
2 Samuel 5:1-3     

             The two books of Samuel de-
scribe a time early in Jewish his-
tory when the 12 tribes were 
forming one nation under a single 
king.  After the death of Saul, 
their first king, the tribes decided 
upon a successor, as we will hear 
in this reading.     
 
               Second Reading: 

  Colossians 1:12-20 
      In our age of space travel, 
there is sometimes speculation 
about Christ’s place in the wider 
universe, particularly if life were 
found on other planets.  Today’s 
passage quotes an early Christian 
hymn which describes the king-
ship of Christ in cosmic terms.        

 
PARISH STAFF CONTACTS 

Fr. Paulson Mundanmani               682-2486 
      paulson.ctk@gmail.com 
Fr. Vince Cotter                              682-2486 
       vcotter643@aol.com 
Fr. Brian Timoney,  Michael Dibble 
and Fr. Tom Burns                         682-2486 
Deacon Ashmore jashmore1108@gmail.com 
Fr. Brian Joyce    brianjoyce.ctk@gmail.com 
Sr. Dominic Bonnici OP                682-2486 
     sisterdominic.marie@gmail.com 
Kate Doherty                                  682-2486 
      katedoherty.ctk@gmail.com 
Religious Education Director            
Sr. Maureen Viani , SNJM             686-1017 
      mvianictkre@gmail.com 
Assoc. Director:  Joan Smits          686-1017 
       jsmitsctkre@gmail.com 
Youth Minister, Rick Lejano         676-0979 
      ctkyouthminister@gmail.com                               
Chris Caban, Principal                   685-1109 
       ccaban@ctkschool.org         
Al Garrotto:  RCIA/faith share      849-6319 
      algarrotto@comcast.net    
Robin Morley, Office Staff            682-2486 
      ctk.robin@gmail.com 
Helen Christian, Office Staff         682-2486 
      hchristian326@gmail.com 
Kathy Ridgway, Office Staff         682-2486 
     kridgway02@gmail.com 
Phyllis Gurnett, Music Director 
       pgurnett9@aol.com 

ñThere will be many chapters in your life.  
Donôt get lost in the one youôre in nowò 

                It is a fact of life that we get lost in the reality of our life today, and we 
forget that change is actually the only constant, not our current situation (although 
sometimes it can feel that way).   I would like to share this as I think many of 
us despair at how things are now, this can be a reminder that we have the ability to 
write new chapters for ourselves and that new chapters are indeed coming our way. 
              In this year's election, according to NCR (National Catholic Reporter) 
voters went against nearly all of the ballot initiatives backed by Catholic leaders 
and advocates, except the referendums on minimum wage increases and gun con-
trol measures. Voters passed an assisted suicide measure in Colorado and voted in 
favor of the death penalty in three states and in favor of legalized recreational ma-
rijuana in four states and against it in one. They also voted for minimum wage  
increases and gun control measures in four states. 
              In Colorado, the only state with an initiative to legalize assisted suicide, 
voters passed the measure, making the state the sixth in the nation with a so-called 
"right-to-die law," joining Washington, Oregon, California, Vermont and Montana. 
"The decision the voters of Colorado have made to legalize physician-assisted  
suicide via the passage of Proposition 106 is a great travesty of compassion and 
choice for the sick, the poor, the elderly and our most vulnerable residents," said 
Jenny Kraska, executive director of the Colorado Catholic Conference. 
              In California, voters defeated a ballot measure to repeal death penalty in 
the state and narrowly passed an initiative aiming to speed up executions of death 
row convictions. The California Catholic Conference said it was "extremely disap-
pointed" that the ballot to repeal the death penalty didn't pass, stressing "it would 
have been the fitting culmination of a yearlong calling to live out the works of   
mercy."  
               Now that the two year long painful election process has come to an end, 
and the results are probably good news for some while disheartening for others, it 
is important that we move forward with renewed energy for change in our nation. I 
was touched by the words of our President, who said, “No matter what happens, 
the sun will rise in the morning.” Kylie Ugarte in her reflections on elections 
“Your Role After a Divisive Election Season,” wrote “This year we have experi-
enced more racism from all races, more shootings from all sides of the country, 
and more disgraceful behavior from both political parties than we have seen in a 
very long time. These things didn't happen because somebody was racist or some-
body was a liar, or whatever label you want to put on these people. It was because 
we, as a nation, created this… We have chosen hate. Every chance that we have 
been given. With every trend, every story—good or bad—we choose over and over 
again to tear each other down and build a bigger divide. This election, these      
candidates, this president, they are just the icing on the cake.” 
             Martin Luther King Jr. said it best: "Darkness can't drive out darkness; 
only light can do that. Hate can't drive out hate; only love can do that." I would 
like to conclude with words from Kylie, “If you hate the hatred, then stand against 
it by being loving. If you want a united nation, then begin uniting it by loving oth-
ers. If you want your children to grow up in a safe country, then help it to be safe 
by teaching your children to love and be loved. If you desire change, then be the 
change… We will not win with hatred. We will not grow or get better with anger 
against one another, regardless of who our president is. This is one man, and we 
are millions. You are not required to follow the crowd. You don't have to join in on 
the negativity. You have the freedom to be your own person and reject this trend. 
Be bold in your love for one another. Stand strong in your faith in love. Hold each 
other up. Respect one another. Start acting in love and we will see change. This 
isn't something our president can create, it is something we must create.” May 
Christ the King - the Lord of Love help us realize his Kingdom of Love here on 
earth.  
                                                                   Paulson 



Church Support 11/6/16   $22,956 (plate collections $18,762 + online giving $4,194)  

Pray for Our Sick   
May you be wrapped up in 
God’s  love, Found deep in 

His everlasting wings,  
Carried and kept, safe and 

cherished.  May the healing power of 
Christ breathe across your being now.  
Brad Lubeck, Carmen Taelar, 
Shawn Roy-Schiller, Dominador 
Mendoza, Jr., Theresa Murphy  

Scan this QR graphic with 
your cell phone to connect 
with our donation site or go 
online to ctkph.org.  Thank 
you for your  support.   

Save the Dates:  Parish Advent 
Reconciliation Services - Saturday, 
December 17 at 3:30 pm and Mon-
day, December 19 at 7:30 pm.  Make 
plans to join us for one of these 
reconciliation services.   

 Christ the Kingôs annual auction, 
The Black and White Gala will be  
held Saturday, February 11.  Tickets 
can be purchased through the school 
website, www.ctkschool.org.  To 
ensure the night is  a big success, 
please consider donating an item, 
sports tickets or a restaurant gift card.  
Cash donations are always appreciat-
ed as well.  Donor forms can be 
found in the back of the church.  
Thank you for your support!    

The holiday season is quickly ap-
proaching and so is the season to buy 
your Christmas Wreath. Scouts will 
be outside of church the next three 
weekends after all masses selling 
fresh Oregon Christmas wreaths.  Be 
sure to support the local Scouts while 
adorning your home for the holidays.  

Our annual food collection 
for St. Vincent de Paul contin-
ues through Dec. 4th. You 
can leave bags of groceries in 
the vestibule of church.   

Please leave only items listed: All 
kinds of canned vegetables; All kinds 
of canned beans; pasta,  rice, dried 
beans; canned fruit, tuna, soups, toma-
to sauce, peanut butter and cereal. 
Thank you for your generous support.   

Do you have a hard time hearing at 
mass?  Do you know we have NEW 
Assisted Listening Devices? Look 
for Sr. Dominic or a sacristan  before 
mass begins.  They will adjust the 
device for you and it is very easy to 
use.  After mass, simply return it to 
the sacristan.  Please take advantage 
of these great new devices! 

Taize Prayer Around the Cross:  
Each month, four Christian Churches 
of Pleasant Hill, sponsor an hour of 
devotional prayer in the spirit of 
Taize.  The prayer time (one hour) 
rotates on the first Sunday of each 
month through each of the churches.  
This Sunday, Nov. 20 at 7:30 pm, 
Taize Prayer will be at Hillcrest Con-
gregational, 404 Gregory Ln.  Plan 
on joining us.  Quiet, prayerful, gen-
tle and refreshing.  This month’s ser-
vice will have a special segment for 
all our deceased loved ones.  

Altar Society Bake Sale is 
here!  Stop by the par ish 
hall after all the masses for 
a sweet snack.  Proceeds 
from the bake sale go to 

CTK church needs.  

This weekend is our social justice 
second collection supporting What 
If?, Monument Crisis Ctr and the Mtz 
Family Shelter.  Next weekend is the 
annual collection for Catholic Cam-
paign for Human Development.  
CCHD aims to end the cycle of pov-
erty in our country by funding organi-
zations which are working to address 
its root causes.  A 3 minute video 
highlighting several of these projects 
can be seen at cchdeastbay.org.  
Thank you for your support.  

Concern America Craft Sale:  Sat-
urday and Sunday, Dec. 3/4, volun-
teers for Concern America will hold a 
craft sale after all the masses featur-
ing unique, quality handcrafts that 
provide us with the opportunity to 
purchase conscientiously.  The gifts 
we find to brighten our own homes 
are an exchange of caring with im-
poverished communities in develop-
ing countries.  For questions, call 
Concern America at 714-953-8575.   

Are you wondering 
what choir you will 
find at each mass?   
 
 
Would you like to 

join one of our choirs?  See the infor-
mation below: 
5 pm Saturday mass:  
Adult Choir (weeks 1,3,5) 
Contemporary Choir (weeks 2,4)  
Phyllis - pgurnett6@aol.com   
8 am Sunday mass:  
Cantor only (weeks 1,3,5) 
Adult Choir (weeks 2, 4)    
Susan  - scomber@sbcglobal.net. 
9:15 Sunday mass:  
Childrenôs Choir (weeks 1,3,5) 
Phyllis - pgurnett6@aol.com   
Adult Choir (weeks 2,4)   
Sandy -  lionegirl@pacbell.net.  
10:45 Sunday mass: 
Adult Choir  Angela-
singschmidttysing@gmail.com. 
12:15  Sunday mass:  
Cantor only (weeks 1,3,5)  
 Phyllis - pgurnett6@aol.com   
Filipino Choir (weeks 2,4) 
Imelda- iqsantos01@gmail.com       

Fr. Brian Joyce is outside after mass 
at the 5 pm, 9:15 am, 10:45 am and 
12:15 pm this weekend.  He will have 
two of his books available, ñThe 
Catholic Parish Today, Substantial, 
Controversial and Uncensoredò  
and ñWhat if Your Pastor is a 
Dud?ò.  Although there is a bit of a 
challenge with Fr. Brian not being 
able to write clearly, due to Parkin-
son’s, if you give him the name to 
whom you want a book dedicated, he 
will attempt to do that with a clear 
stamp of his name! 



A Message from Gwen Watson regarding an incident on 
Sunday, Nov. 6 at the 9:15 mass: 

  
I was called from the Parish Gym by one of the clergy to meet 
a family of four holding a ñHelp Usò sign.  The parents and 
two daughters, ages 7 and 9, were standing outside the gym.  
  
The parents explained that their apartment manager would 
evict the family on Tuesday, Nov. 7, if they didnôt pay the rent 
they owed for October.  The manager demanded that a check 
for $565.00  be brought to his office by 9:00 a.m. on Mon-
day morning.  A parishioner said that he would donate the 
amount of the unpaid rent for the month of October.  I offered 
to deliver it to the manager by 9:00 am. 
  
I asked the adults if either of them were employed, to which 
they answered no.  The father of the family said he was an 
electrician and had been laid off for several weeks and had no 
money for rent.  I continued to interview them so that I could 
complete an application for the St. Vincent de Paul Hope Con-
ference.  Hope is a Board, funded by SVDP parish confer-
ences, which provides rental assistance, payment for utilities 
and auto tires or batteriesðall to assure that the adults will be 
able to get to work on time, safely, so that there is a paycheck 
to pay the monthly bills. 
  
After checking the familyôs ID, employment record, and that 
they lived where they said they did, I would provide the donat-
ed check to cover Octoberôs rent.  They would not be evict-
ed. I asked them to meet with me the next day with their ID 
and documents, and weôd complete the Hope Conference 
application and request money for Novemberôs rent. 
  
As she walked from the large parking lot to the church 
for 9:15 Mass, one parishioner stopped by and asked if Father 
knew the family was there asking for money.  I replied ñhe 
doesnôt,ò and I explained that I was gathering information to 
share with him.  Then a mother and her son passed by and 
told the family that they would give them money after Mass.  I 
said that I was helping them and applying for additional help, 
so they need  not give them money.  
  
I told the family that since we were seeking help for them that 
they should leave the church grounds until our meeting 
at 2:00 pm Monday.  I watched them walk out the parking lot 
and assumed they were walking to their home.  I got in my car 
and drove home.  What I didnôt know was that by the end 
of 9:15 Mass the family was back begging for money from 
parishioners leaving church. 
  
Monday, I went to the Parish House to pick up the check for 
Octoberôs rent. I then went to the housing complex where the 
family said they lived.  Then the whole story began unravel-
ling:  the landlord said he had never heard of them and they 
didnôt live there.  It was all a scam.  
At 2:00 pm, the family did not show up, Steve Paris, who was 
helping with the application, and I knew that we and many 
CTK parishioners had been tricked.   
  
I am left with lingering thoughts about the two precious 
girls.  How demeaning for them to have to stand with their 
parents as they beg for money.  Do the girls go to school eve-
ry day?  I will be praying for them.  


